Br. H. R. Aldrich, Secretary
The Geological Society of America
419 West 117th Street
New York, N.Y.

Dear Dr. Aldrich :

. 1

I have been thinking of applying for a project grant from the G.S.A. The kind of grant I have in mind is the salary for an illustrator. The special work I am doing now concerns fossil crustaceans and these fossils are usually in such a state of preservation that photographs alone will not show the structure. Therefore, I believe drawings will improve the presentation.

I wonder what the recent policy of the G.S.A. concerning such projects has been. Someone said that it is against the policy of the G.S.A. to allow such type grants. I would appreciate any information you have on this matter.

Very sincerely yours,

H. B. Stenzel, Geologist

HES : MJC